

Campus News

Tuesday, March 5, 1974

TRAP & SKEET

Once again NHC outperformed all comers in a New Hampshire Intercollegiate Skeet & Trap meet. On Friday, March 1, at the Merrimack Valley Sportsmen's Club the skeet and trap team, in exceptionally windy conditions, took top honors in both skeet and trap. The scores were:

	skeet	trap	
NHC	210	218	
NHVT	159	no entry	
Dartmouth	159	182	
UNH	177	160	

High shooter in both events was Ron Cranshaw with 47 x 50 in trap and a perfect 50 x 50 j skeet. Also participating for NHC were:

Lafermine, Gene Cascale, Jim Barenboim,
Steve Weeks, Phil Orzel, Lin Bosler, Pete
Gallagher, Dana Woods, Phil Wright.

CONGRATULATIONS TEAM! OUTSTANDING ROW! WHAT HAPPENED TO PETER?

SECRETARIAL INTERNS

INTERNATIONAL SECRETARIAL INTERNSHIPS--All those interested in participating in the Summer Internship program should contact Mrs. Dionne by Wadnesday, March 6.

GOLDEN Z

There will be an important meeting of the Golden Z Club on Wednesday at 12 noon in F61.

VETERANS, THINK CREDITS You must have 12 CREDITS to receive MAXIMUM BENEFITS from VA! If you drop courses, DO NOT DROP BELOW 12 CREDITS! If you do, be prepared for a drop in \$\$\$.

ATTENTION ALL GIRLS

*The film, "The Story of Eric," will be shown *

*Wednesday, March 6 at 7 p.m. in S24. All *

girls are not only welcome, but are encouraged

*to attend this film. This is a film about *

*natural child birth. Two nurses from the *

*Elliot Hospital will be present to answer any *

*questions you might have about natural child *

*birth.

TRANS. MED. MOVIE

Short movie - Transcendental Meditation - Tuesday, March 5, 8 p.m. There will be a short documentary film sponsored by Students International Meditation Society (SIMS) in the Student Lounge. A clear and concise understanding of TM and how it is beneficial for you will be presented by Maharishi on film! Refreshments will follow. Come and enjoy.

REBUTTAL

I do not intend dealing with people who have a low intelligence capability and can't use common sense. I would like to say in no way was I projecting violence and if so it was insinuated by you. I would like to remind you to use black when referring to the black people on this campus. Right there, I know that you need to think of what you write.

Also you have to remember that you are a majority; which are THEY, the oppressors, an invisible wall which black people must prevail. Because of within a population of 900 students only 5% is black, now who is the majority?

One more thing, we are college students, no one is green nor NEGRO.

One thought that I have to render to you is to think and carefully reconsider my article POWER. Mr. Marvin C. Dunn

BOWLING STANDINGS

Team	Won	Lost
Bombers	41	15
D.T. 's	40	16
Phi Psi A	36	20
Handycaps	34	22
Doc's Devils	28	28
Phi Psi B	25	31
John's	10	46
Raiders	10	46

The NHC Chess Club will meet in Frost 62 at 11:50 a.m. on Wednesday, March 6.

SNACK BAR SCHEDULE

Cafeteria will be closed Friday afternoon,
March 8.* Dinner will be served in the Snack
Bar for boarding students from 4-6 p.m. The
Snack Bar will close at 6 p.m. and will reopen on March 11 from 7:30 a.m. to 10:00 p.m.
Same schedule on March 12, 13, 14. On the
15th the hours will be from 7:30 a.m. to
2:30 p.m. On the 16th closed all day. On
the 17th opened from 3 p.m. until midnight.
Dinner for boarding students will be served
from 4-7 p.m. in the Smack Bar. March 18
resume regular schedule.

*Box lunches will be available for students who request them 24 hours in advance.

COLLEGE BOOKSTORE

March 8 Will close at 5 p.m.

March 9 Closed

March 10 Closed

March 11 Will be opened from 4-8:30 p.m.

March 12 Same

March 13 Same

March 14 Same

March 15 Will be opened from 4 - 5 p.m.

March 16 Closed all day

March 17 Will be opened from 5 - 8 p.m.,

as usual.

GORDEN RESIGNS

Dean George Larkin recently announced that he has received the official resignation of Mr. Brian D. Gorden as Director of Student Activities. Brian, in his note of resignation, explained that he had been accepted in a doctoral program and at this time wishes to follow that direction. In his letter of resignation, Gorden thanked those members of the college community who supported his programs during his three year stay.

Dean Larkin stated that when Brian was employed three years ago, he inherited a confused student activities program, and since that time he has not only created order out of chaos, but also has greatly strengthened and expanded the activities offerings. His leadership and dedication to the college community will be sorely missed. Brian, however, will be one of the several members of the college community who will begin interviewing his replacement sometime in March.

PHI DELTA PSI

All Brothers should report to the Conference Room between 2 - 4 p.m. on Tuesday and Wed., March 5 & 6 for their I.D. pictures.

TWO WHEELS ARE BETTER THAN FOUR

Tired of long lines at the gas station, short of cash, want to take in a little of the New Hampshire countryside; the Granite Stat Wheelmen have the answer: the good old bicycle.

This unique organization, which is affiliated with the League of American Wheelmen, is in the business of bringing together people with the common interest of bicycling. Anyone interested in bicycling is eligible for membership.

Membership in the organization provides the members with several services. These include discounts on bicycle equipment at local store informational newsletters, technical assistance proposed cycling routes, and a complete listing of other members in the area.

The possibility of getting a group of interested students together, on campus, who are interested in cycling exists. Anyone interested in the Wheelmen group, or in getting something going on campus is invited to stop by the Student Activities office for more information.

ACTIVITIES

Tuesday, March 5

9:30 a.m. Math 6 Lab - Cafeteria

10:00 a.m. MIS 20 Tutoring - Keypunch Room

12:30 p.m. Tennis Practice

3:30 p.m. Math 6 Lab - S14

6:00 p.m. NHC Chorus - Little Theater

7:00 p.m. Kappa Delta - S25

8:00 p.m. Film "The Interview Game"- Ch. 1

8:00 p.m. NHC Pageant Rehearsal - L. T.

8:00 p.m. Transcendental Meditation Movie Student Lounge

RIDES NEEDED

Need a ride to Conn. Thursday, Mar. 7. If yo are going by Bridgeport, Ct., and could give me a ride, please see Bill in Winn. 302 or drop a note in mailbox 64. I will pay for ga

If you have room for 2 passengers and will be heading for New York City anytime on Friday, Mar. 8, please contact Annette James, Whittie 29. The phone number is 627-4795.

A ride to Wilmington, Delaware, to Philadelphi PA, or to Exits 6 - 1 on the New Jersey rnpike would be appreciated. Able to leave fro Thursday, March 8 through Saturday, March 9. Please inquire at Greeley 22 or phone 7-4768.

CAMPUS NEWS

Dr. Richard Carle - Cooperative Education

erithin -

Apparently there were many conflicting committee meetings and social events on campus and Dr. Carle of Sanders Associates did not meet many interested individuals on Friday to discuss the "Employers Viewpoint of Cooperative Education".

However, the meeting from 2 to 6 p.m. was rewarding. A list of questions developed at the meeting will be forwarded to Dr. Carle and he will give us a formal and detailed reply in writing. His statements will be published for all to review. If you have any suitable questions at this time, please give them to me as soon as possible.

The following individuals visited with Dr. Carle at various times throughout the time period:

Prof. Dorothy Rogers, Prof. Eleanor Barnes, Dr. Michael Jones, Arthur Clinton, Gary Booker, Craig Smith, Prof. Norman Lister.

He appreciated their input and looks forward to another get-to-gether.

In accordance with Prof. Eleanor Barnes' recommendation, additional consultants from the Northeastern Institute for Off-Campus Experience will also be visiting the campus periodically. Please feel free to communicate openly with these consultants.

Norman Lister Frost 50 24 Lindberg Drive
Trumbull. CT 06611

February 11, 1974

President Edward Shapiro
New Hampshire College
2500 River Road
Manchester, NH 03104

Dear President Shapiro:

Presently, I am teaching at Norwalk High School, Norwalk, Connecticut. I am very pleased to be a part of the educational system. I must agree with others who have said that "Teaching is truly a rewarding experience."

Many times I have the nostalgic feeling for New Hampshire College. Since it was most of my life for three years, I miss it very much. New Hampshire College, and my drive for an education has helped me to achieve the position I am now in. I received an excellent education from the college, and I have to thank the entire College Community for their help and understanding.

Enclosed is a donation to be used for the H. A. B. Shapiro Memorial Library. It is only a small token of my appreciation. This donation will mark the pledge of a yearly sum to be presented to New Hampshire College. Once I become settled at my job, I hope to increase the amount of this donation.

Again, I wish to express my sincere appreciation to everyone. Best wishes for a happy and successful academic year.

Sincerely,

Carol R. Marinaccio